 Northeast Elementary School PTO Meeting Minutes
 September 3rd, 2020
[bookmark: _Hlk34239076]Total in Attendance: 9
Parents - Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian, Tina Glidden, Rebecca Platt, Rachel & Mr. Hampton, Rachael Cowperthwate, Kirsteen Alicea
Staff – Brenda Greene, Amy Violette
Meeting called to order at: Approximately 7:06pm by PTO President, Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian
President’s Welcome: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian, PTO President welcomed everyone to the meeting and said she assumed it would be a quick meeting since there isn’t much to go over.
Vice President’s Welcome: Kristeen Alicia, NES PTO Vice President, said hello to everyone and apologized for missing the last meeting.  She mentioned that she and her daughter were quite excited for the Hybrid Learning.
Corresponding Secretary’s Report: Tina Glidden, NES PTO Corresponding Secretary, informed us that Kirsteen has agreed to take over the responsibility of updating, communicating and passing info along on the Rewards Programs.  She also asked that anyone with suggestions on what to add/change on her weekly emails or the NES PTO website send her an email at any time.
Secretary’s Report: Amanda Pompa, was not present so Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian went over the minutes from the 8/20/2020 meeting.  The minutes were approved by all in attendance.
Treasurer’s Report: Rachael Hampton, NES PTO Treasurer, went over the Budget and the Treasurer’s Report as best they could as they do not yet have access to the online accounts for the bank account.  
Principal Tidbits: Dr. Brenda Greene, NES Principal, went over a couple things.  She said the first week of school has gone very well.  The classes have been having a lot of outside time and seem to be doing great.  She said that there are about 1/3 of the students are learning fully virtually and she hopes that they’ll see more students coming back soon as she believes that’s the best way for them to learn.  She said that there is no secretary at the school right now but that there is someone helping fill in as best she can.  She said the stock the staffroom event was wonderful, that she and all the NES Staff were so thankful for the chalked walk-way and all the goodies that were left for them.  They are also discussing school photos and how that will work but no decision has been made as of yet.   
Old Business 
Stock the Staffroom:  Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian said that from what she heard the event was very well received by the staff.  She said that Mr. Buddy (2nd shift custodian) helped stagger the stocking of the items to help ensure everyone was able to enjoy and things stayed well stocked.  

New Business
Raise Craze Committee:  Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian showed a video on how the program will work. What is Raise Craze?  It’s fundraising through kindness.  The video described how easy it’ll be to get started by going to the link provided and entering the school’s assigned code.  The students will then create an account, enter their name and upload a picture.  They will then select or enter at least 3 ways that they plan to help in their community.  Lastly, they’ll enter email addresses for friends and family members and Raise Craze will do the rest.  There will be a dashboard for each person who registers and it’ll show their kindness tracker and a piggy bank for what they’ve raised in donations.  Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian also asked for any one interested in helping out with coordinating this fundraiser to reach out to her ASAP because she is definitely looking for assistance with running it.

Outdoor Bulletin Board: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian asked Dr. Greene if a bulletin board would be allowed to get installed outside the school.  She came across some that have a plexi-glass cover and come with 2 keys so PTO could keep one and Dr. Greene/NES Staff could have the other.  It would be to place notices that the NES PTO would normally post on their bulletin board inside the school.  Amanda shared a picture of the one that she was looking at online and Dr. Greene felt that it would be fine to put in the front of the building for people to see.  Approximate cost is $150 and everyone in attendance was good with the purchase.  Dr. Greene said that she would check out the measurements to make sure it would be a good fit also before Amanda orders one.
Upcoming Events: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian said that she received a suggestion from Rachael Hampton about a paint night idea to do a rock painting night and then (with approval) build a little rock garden at the school.  The NES PTO could put together some kits with paint, brushes and possibly rocks for those who didn’t have the supplies at home.  Everyone at the meeting agreed it would be a good event to start with.  She pulled up a calendar and penciled in Friday, September 18th.  Rachael agreed to help lead the zoom session and showed a few rocks that she had already painted.  Amanda also asked Dr. Greene if she could send out bi-weekly event reminders to the NES families and help with getting communications out about upcoming NES PTO Events. Dr. Greene said there were still able to send papers home and could be done on Tuesday’s and Thursday’s as appropriate for each of the Hybrid Cohorts.

The meeting was motioned to be adjourned at approximately 743pm by PTO President, Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian.  All in attendance were in favor.

The next PTO Meeting is scheduled for
10/1/2020 @ 7pm
